
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1126 
 

Asked on 16 September 2021 
 
 

MR A PERRETT ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the public transport system in Gympie last reviewed in 1987—  
 
Will the Minister advise when a network review will be undertaken to update the current bus 
system? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Gympie for the question. 
 
Gympie’s public transport network has been reviewed several times by the Department of 
Transport and Main Roads (TMR) since 1987. The latest review was undertaken in 2019. These 
reviews consider changes to transport infrastructure, land use, demographics and other emerging 
priorities. 
 
TMR will continue to monitor demand for services and identify opportunities for service increases 
in future reviews of Gympie’s public transport network. The next review is planned for the        
2022–23 financial year. 
 
 


